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December 5, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
Having just completed the difficult challenge of adopting the 2009 County Budget, we are all fully aware of the economic climate and the impact it has on our financial situation.  The federal government has been engaged in multiple efforts to resolve the economic crisis.  Both state and local governments will be asking for federal assistance to address budget deficits.  In doing so, it is important that local governments also contribute to efforts to resolve our local and regional economic situation.  The housing meltdown is one key element of the financial crisis.  Therefore, I am transmitting a local housing stimulus motion that will promote housing development, preserve and enhance the housing supply in King County, and ultimately create jobs and generate revenue for our jurisdiction.  
The economic downturn in King County is triggering substantial revenue shortfalls for county and city governments, resulting in significant job losses and diminishing their ability to provide critical facilities and services to county citizens.  King County’s job loss is due to a nationwide economic recession that has now revealed its full impact in Washington State.  It is necessary to consider extraordinary ideas to fulfill the task of attracting new business to King County.  
The federal government has announced its intentions to develop a major economic stimulus package focused on funding public works infrastructure projects to increase the demand for labor.  The Treasury Department is considering a plan to dramatically lower mortgage rates for homebuyers to as low as 4.5 percent, which is more than a full point below currently offered rates.  This is an effort to boost the housing market to make it cheaper to buy a home.  This action could create the lowest interest rates in more than 50 years.  

In addition, the State of Washington is currently preparing legislative plans to stimulate certain economic sectors, in part by increasing the efficiency of permit processes and expediting public works projects that are already planned and funded.  Governor Christine Gregoire also signed an executive order to expedite the release of $200 million in federal housing funds for qualifying home construction projects.
The local housing stimulus motion I am transmitting, includes key principles as an initial action.  The intent is to develop and implement a housing economic stimulus package that will provide critical infrastructure, jobs-based training and educational opportunities, and an improved regulatory environment rooted in certainty, predictability and consistency.  King County is committed to balancing a variety of goals, including growth of strong educational institutions, maintenance of high environmental standards, promotion of sustained and vibrant economic growth, generation of revenues to fund capital facility needs, and creation of new housing affordable to residents of King County.  
Early start of capital facilities projects that are already planned and funded will provide immediate stimulus to the local economy, and promote jobs through potential growth of existing local businesses and new businesses relocating into the county.  Our goal is to stimulate development that will invest in our region’s infrastructure in a manner that will reflect sustainable building, livable communities and long-lasting construction that will support our future environment.  Furthermore, preparation and implementation of this housing economic stimulus plan will send a strong and clear message to future producers of jobs that King County will be competitive with other local, statewide, national and world markets.  
My hope is to work with the County Council and together take immediate steps in order to help restore our community’s confidence in our local economy and government, and in the short term to counter current housing trends that are damaging the local economy.  
Sincerely

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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